MOULSFORD PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF ELECTORS
HELD AT 8:00pm ON WEDENSDAY 23rd MAY 2022
AT THE PAVILION, MOULSFORD


Members Present:
Chair			Cllr S Powell (SE)	
Members	
Cllr H Shaw (JB)	
Cllr B Partridge (SP)
Officers Present:
Clerk	
Public and Press: 12	 	

Meeting started 20:00

Apologises received:
Cllr M Eagle (ME)


1. Welcome and introduction to the new council
The Chair Cllr S Powell welcomed everyone to the Annual Meeting of the Parish, explained the order of the meeting. Introductions for the new council and Cllrs took place.  A big Thank you was given to the outgoing Cllrs form the previous council for all their time and hard work.
2. Updates from village organisations, including: 
· Moulsford Events Committee
A report and update from MEC were given at the meeting, there are spaces on the committee which need to be filled to keep the committee running. Revenue profits increased on last years, due to the jubilee and coronation events have been very successful, along with working very hard on reducing wastage on the drinks and food. It was noted that there were very generous donations for the gala night auction, resulting in a record donation to MPC of £3,000. 

New ideas are coming forward, the next event being trailed is a comedy event.  Adult and subsided children’s cruise tickets are being planned for this year. The gala this year will be held at the beetle and wedge.  It is hoped these events will be well supported by the village.  

· Pavilion Management Committee 

A report and update from PMC were given at the meeting, there was an overview of last year’s committee along with a comprehensive overview of the financial review of the previous financial year, with detailed presentation on the analysis of revenue and costs.  There is a reported decrease in revenue of £1,152.00 from the previous year. Q1 of the financial year has been strong in bookings, however future bookings do not seem as buoyant as pre covid years.  There was a comment on the aging of the building and the higher maintenance costs of wear and tear an on-going maintenance of an older building which needs to be planned for in coming years. 

· Moulsford News

A report and update from Moulsford News were given at the meeting, the newsletter is still really useful in receiving reports from MEC, PMC and the coffee shop. The newsletter provides a platform to get news out about the work of MPC and the NPS.  The advertising does give a modest but welcomed revenue back to the Parish Council. The newsletter is hand delivered to every household, and is also available online via the parish council website. 
What would the village like to see in the village newsletter? It would be lovely to have some articles form people in the village with articles such as gardening tips or what it is like to work for SODC. Please let Katya know or Cllr Sue Powell.

· Village Coffee Morning 

Unfortunately the representative was unable to attend.
· Local Church Activities 

A thank you to the MPC for the yearly donation, this year’s donation went towards maintenance of the lawn mowers which has allowed the area to be well maintained.  
A report and update from the local church and there activities were given at the meeting, a new vicar recently moved to the village, she is very keen to meet all parishioners, and would be delighted to help where she can or even just to have a chat.  The update also included a slide show of the South African village that is linked a supported by the Church.
· Charity Fundraising Activities 
An update on the charity fundraising activities were given to the public. 

· 100 Club
An update on the 100 club was given, the 100 club is now up and running, squares are £5 each, to be paid quarterly or annually. You can purchase as many squares as you would like and  draws are done monthly and winners received 35% of the monthly revenue.


3. Update on Neighborhood Priorities Statement (including river access and
    traffic/congestion issues)

Cllr S Powell gave an update on the NPS, and provided hard copies of the draft report for consultation was announced/circulated to members of public at the meeting, a soft copy will be made available online from Thursday 24th May.  
There is now a 6 week consultation period, prior to submitting to SODC, additional input is required from various stakeholders so not all answers are in the draft report. 

This is part of the pilot scheme and there is no formal legislation for the NPS, however SODC have said they will take into consideration when looking at planning applications. 

Cllr Anne Marie Simpson, gave thanks for the excellent work done on the NPS. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]4. Talk from Bat Specialist 

The bat specialist gave a talk on native bats in the area, Dr Chris Stimpson has also provide the first preliminary bat survey of Moulsford last year. An overview of the important areas for bat habitats within the village was shown, along with the some images of 3 species observed in Moulsford last year.  A demonstration of different bat echolocation calls through a bat box was provided along with the types of bats that make these calls.

There is advice on dark skies advice available online, some links are available in the NPS.

Meeting Closed: 21:20






